
BOXWELL	WITH	LEIGHTERTON	PARISH	COUNCIL	
	

SUMMARY	MINUTES	OF	MEETING	HELD	Monday	7th	December	2015		
AT	LEIGHTERTON	SCHOOL	–	7.30PM	

PRESENT:	
					Vice	Chairman	-Mr	Keith	Jones	(KJ)	
	 	 								Mrs		Rachel	Danton	(RD)	
																																		Mr	Steve	Roberts	(	SR)	
	 	 									

	
Mr	Tom	Clark	(TC)	
Parish	Clerk		-		Mrs	June	Hill

																	
Matters	Arising:	

• New	Parish	Council	website	is	nearing	completion	and	will	be	up	and	running	in	the	
New	Year.	

• Precept	for	2016/2017	will	be	increased	by	10%	owing	to	extra	cost	of	the	new	
website	and	other	increased	charges.	

• Gina	Ellis	will	be	co-opted	onto	the	Council	at	the	next	meeting	in	February.	
• Vice-Chairman	to	be	elected	at	the	next	meeting	in	February.	

	
Clerks	Financial	Report		

• Current	Account	-	£387.79	
• Earmarked	Reserve	Account	-	£6048.12	
• Payments	made:	Broadband	-	£70,	Rental	of	School	-	£13.75,	Website	£34.13	

	
Planning	Applications:	

• Ashtree	Farm	–	single	storey	side	extensions	and	Thistledown	–	single	storey	
extension;	No	objections.	

• Resthaven	–	Removal	of	Condition	6	to	allow	occupation	as	a	separate	dwelling	/	
New	entrance;	Councillors	were	opposed	as	it	was	thought	this	might	set	a	
precedent	in	the	village	and	there	were	concerns	with	the	safety	of	the	new	access.	

	
Playing	Field:	

• Mower	Insurance	still	under	review.	
• Basketball	post	is	to	be	dismantled	and	sold	in	the	early	part	of	2016.	Proceeds	from	

any	sale	will	go	to	the	Amenities	committee.	
	
Roads	–	State	Of:	

• Pot	holes	on	Back	Lane	past	Ted’s	cottage	and	road	signs	on	Knockdown	road;	these	
were	noted	for	repair	at	the	last	meeting	and	have	still	not	been	attended	to.	

• Slow	down	sign	at	crossroads	near	Bowldown	has	been	erected	–	Councillor	Hicks	
thanked	for	his	involvement.	

• Flooding	at	the	bottom	of	Crisscut	to	be	notified	to	GCC.	
• Trees	overhanging	the	pub	wall	at	the	crossroads	are	obstructing	visibility	on	the	road.	

KJ	to	discuss	matter	with	The	Royal	Oak	owners.	
	

Next	Meeting:			Monday	1st	February	–	7.30pm	The	School	–	all	welcome.	


